
 

         
 
October 3, 2011 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 10-E-0050- Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, Rules 

and Regulations of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation for Electric Service – Compliance Filing  
 Compliance Filing to Remove Competitive Transition Charges from Electric Rates and Petition to 

Establish a Surcharge for Recovery of Deferral Balances 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 

The attached leaf issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), is being transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”), State of New York.   

     
   First Revised Leaf No. 263.7 
         
   To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective:  January 1, 2012 
 
On July 29, 2011, the Company submitted a filing in compliance with the above order issued 

January 24, 2011 which established new electric rates for Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a/ 
National Grid (“Company”). In this order, the Commission directed the Company to file tariff revisions 
no later than July 31, 2011, to become effective January 1, 2012, to remove the Competitive Transition 
Charges (“CTC”) from rates and establish a mechanism to recover certain deferral account balances. 

 
The purpose of this filing is of a housekeeping nature to revise Leaf No. 263.7, which was 

included in the original filing of July 29, 2011.  This leaf has been revised to include the exemptions from 
Rule No. 58-Temporary Deferral Recovery Surcharge which were not included on the original leaf. This 
revised leaf is requested to become effective January 1, 2012 to be coincident with the leaves presently 
before the Commission in this case. 
  
  Waiver of the requirements of Section §66(12)(b) of Public Service Law as to newspaper 
publication is requested for this filing since these requirements were completed with the original filing of 
in this case of January 29, 2010 and the compliance filing issued January 31, 2011. 
  
 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 

       Sincerely; 

 
 
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing 
 
PJR 

Received: 10/03/2011


